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Course Superintendent through Education and Merit

L. R. SHIELDS Editor, Woodmont Country Club, Box 352, Rockville, Md. HA 7-7482

JANUARY 1961

THE DECEMBER MEEING ci the Chapter was held at Westbhriar Country Club ca Decembusr 6th
with sixty-seven nemvers ond guests in attendance,

This was the Tfirst Dacember meeting scheduled in many yesars and thers was much coanceru

as to what the weather would be, As it turnéd out, everything was fine and the only thing
that hindered ths golfer was Old Man Par, The Blimd Bogey winners were Morgsn Tiller and
Bob Martino who tied for first place. Also tied im second place were Lewis Lanp sand
"Walter Glenn and Carl Schoening , and Buddy Cainm, third,

CHAIRMAN FRANK DUNLAP INTRODUCED Superintendent BuckWintsell who im turn asked P-o Ernie
Garlen and Golf Chairman Charles Bell to take bows, Next was Leo Horowitz, owner and
originator of Westbriar who extended a warm welcome, Charles Hallowell, Director Mid-
Atlantic Green Section of the USGA gave a short talk om some of the problems and accomp-
lishments of some of the superxntendents in his area, He stated that the new be ! rus

enn Cross, was being used more and more. Its creeping characteristics, color, deasity
disease and drought resistance a2ll look good on greens in play several years, Gohanseg
( a favorite of Ruben Hines ) looks very good im North Carolina. As usual Charlie closed
with a word of wisdom -~ this time he said " Work not dome in the Fall never gets done, "
Fall of 1960 was a great year for Fall work, BEven greens that were planted as late as
October have been mowed and topdressed,

¥E WERE HONORED by the presence of the President of the Golf Course Superintendents
Association of America, Jimmy Thomas of Army-Navy Country Club in Arlington, Virginia,
We are dissappointed that the National President could not attend more regular Chapter
meetings this past seasom but realize that two 18-hole golf courses to look after is a
load for any one man, Jimmy extended a plea for more National members and dwelled
briefly on the benefits of membership, He also gave a plug for the coming National
Turfgrass Conference January 29-Februiary 3, 1961 at the Royal York Hotel im Toromnto ,
Canada and anrounced that one of our local members would represent the Mid-Atlantic
on the speakers program,

CONSTRUCTIVE SUGGESTION REPORT, Im discussin: the comditicn of the golf cours» a%
Westbriar, the group thought it in good shave xad that Buck Whetsell had dons a good job,
There was some comment om the late fertilizatics ¢ vent grask greens with high . itrogen

imorganic fertilizer. It is approved maintenance proceedure in this area to fertilize
late in the seasom, bui if inorganics are used it should be a.plied before the water
system is draimed for the winter so it cam be watered im immedistely after application,
If a spreader is used the operator should be thur'vfnd on how to turn carefully amd

N
cautioned om overlaps to prevent double the rite o° applices.or, Tiie newly developed
draulic proportioner seems to be the best and sales® =c.low «7 a lying turning type
ertilizers, The safest way to get on extiras *’*wogen at th», tiie of year iz ¢ nse one

of the non-burning natural organics or ome of the new urea forns, Do this ia late Noven-
ber after the greens have been mowed for *ue last time, If it should become necessary o
mow a2gain then do so without the grass catchisr g0 the material won't be removed fram the
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surface, No watering in will be necessary with non-burning types of nitrogen properly
applied at moderate rates,

host at Westbriar asked for & bermuda grass tee planting and maintenance program that
he might use in converting his Poa Annua tees, Thisz subject was covered im detail in the
September 1958 issue of the " NEWSLETTER ® in an open letter to Ernie Stanley, writtem by
Bob Shields.

NEW CHAPTER OFFICERS.The members present at Westbriar elected the following mem to lead
the Chapter during the year 1961 :

PRESIDENT - George Gumm, Ocean City Yacht and Coumtry Club,
VICE FRESIDENT - William Wright, Norbeck Country Club,
SECRETARY-TREASURER - Angelo Cammarcta, Greem Hill Yacht and Country Club,

These men have been given the responsibility of serving you by running the Chapter for you,
They need your help, support and cooperatiom if they are to advance the professicn just a
little higher than it was before they tock office, It's at the club and on the golf course
that superintendents advance by doing a good job, Chapter Officers can do little for
individual members along this line except guide, cooperate, set a good example themseslves
for others to follow and inagurate a good educational program for the benefit of all,
These things our chosen officers will do, but they meed the help of every member and ask
that it be givem freely that they might do that which is best for the entire group, It's a
thankless job and a difficult job so give these men any help you can,

The new officers will be officially installed at the Baltimore Turfgrass Conference
Janaury 9-10, 1961,

‘PEIAL AWARDS COMMITTEE , At the request of Mr, Martim Mc Carthy, President Dunlap
ppointed a committee to help the USGA find anm eligible individual to receive an award for
outstanding accomplishment and distinguished contributiom to golf through turfgrass work,

Named to this committee were: James Thomas, Chairmam, Tom Dawson, Johmn Connolly, Bob Shields
and Eddie Ault,

NEW MEVBERSHIP DIRECTORY, The new Membership Directory, compiled by Membership Committtee
Chairman, George Gumm during 1960, is now finished and ready for distributiom, It is the
most complete and comprehensive roster the Chapter has ever assembled and contains names,
addresses and phome numbers of each member, as well as of each club, One change of address
arrived to late to be included - Hugh MacRae now lives at 1634 21st St., N, ,Arlington, Va,

The entire Chapter is very econmomy minded this year, which is a good thing, therefore
every effort was made to keep down the cost of this project., The cost for 200 copies of the
18-page Directory is itemized below:

150 Double Past cards @ ,06¢ ea,- $9.00

18 Offset Duplimats at .10¢ ea, -( From ® NEWSLETTER * stock - )$1.86

Typing Duplimats ( By " NEWSLETTER " typist ) - No additional outlav

Paper - 4000 sheets @ 500 for 2.50 -  $20,60

Duplication - $30,00

Assembly & stapling ( ¥ NE#SLETTER ® staff ) - No addiomal outla-

Distribution ( Deliver 'in person at Baltimore Conference ) - No additional outlay.
Delivery to Baltimore ~ No additional outlay.

TOTAL COST - $ 61,46



